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And he said unto them, Let us go info the next towns, that I may preach there also: for therefore came I forth. Mark 1:38

September 8th, 2023

Dear Praying Friends,

It is with great joy that | am writing to you today. | am currently sitting in what | consider to be my mobile office. It is on a sec-
tion line, aka: dirt road, between a field of corn and a large pasture. This is where | often park my van to read my Bible, pray
and accomplish most of my office work. It is a constant reminder of John 4:35, “Say not ye, There are yet four months, and then
cometh harvest? behold, | say unto you, Lift up your eyes, and look on the fields; for they are white already to harvest.”

Since our last update the LORD has allowed us to hold 5 tent meetings. Though we did not have anyone make a profession of
faith during our tent meetings, we do know that several unsaved heard the Gospel clearly presented. During our tent meeting
in Presho, we had a group come and let us know that they have been praying for someone to come and start a Bible believing
church in their town. We are currently talking with them to see if this would be something that we can do.

We are thankful that even though in the past several months we have not focused on raising support the LORD has allowed for
a few more churches take us on for support. We are so thankful for each of you who have partnered with us in this ministry
through both prayer and financial support.

There is a saying in South Dakota that you will hear around the 4th of July “Winter is right around the corner.” It's funny to me
having come from the South that we start preparing for winter in the middle of summer. We are thankful that the LORD has
provided us with a relatively mild summer with only a couple of days over 90 and plenty of rain for the farmers.

The other week | dropped off Rachel at Harvest Baptist College in Fort Dodge for her second semester. She was able to spend
the summer traveling and representing the college on their tour group. It was a wonderful experience for her, and | can see
how it benefitted her.

Many are our needs, but mighty is our God to supply. As usual there are needs that we have for our ministry. Of course, the
perennial one is for another vehicle. Since my last prayer letter, we have driven over 20,000 miles. Due to the cost of fuel, cur-
rently $3.59 in town, we are praying the LORD would provide us with a minivan that | can use to go from town to town while
getting 30+ miles per gallon plus have all wheel drive. Please be in prayer for this need as well as others that are not listed
here.

Let me thank you once again for your faithfulness in your financial support. Even as the cost of everything continues to go up,
you have been faithful to give towards missions. This allows us to continue preaching the Gospel in the cities and towns that
have not heard it in generations.

In Christ,
Benji Beaudoin
Missionary to the Small Towns of South Dakota

P.S.- If you would also like to receive this via email, please send me an email at benjibeaudoin@mwbm.org.
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